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Worship at 9:30 a.m. 
 
 

Welcome to guests and visitors. 
If you do not have a church home, we would be glad to 
visit with you about making Peace CRC your church. 



Peace Christian Reformed Church 
Menno, SD 

November 13, 2022 
 

 
Organist/Pianist    Carla Hoogendoorn 

Welcome & Announcements  Rev. Carl Hoogendoorn 

Call to Worship 

* Greeting from God/Greeting One Another 

* Opening Hymn:  Blue Hymnal p. 373  Beautiful Savior 

Gods Will for Our Lives 

Pastor Search Update – Rano Kirschenman 

*Hymn:  Blue Hymnal p. 452  Have Thine Own Way, Lord 

Congregational Prayer, followed by the Lord’s Prayer 

Offering Plate -- by the Exit in the back of the sanctuary, for General Fund 

 

* Hymn:  Blue Hymnal p. 180  It is Good to Sing Thy Praises 

Scripture:  Joshua 1:1-17 

Sermon:  “Faithfulness” 

Prayer 

* Hymn:  Blue Hymnal p. 408  Great Is Thy Faithfulness 

The Apostle’s Creed 

* Benediction 

* Closing Hymn:  Blue Hymnal p. 493  Praise God, from Whom All Blessings Flow 

Postlude  

*Please stand if able 
 
 



Today/This Week: 
November 13 – Worship, 9:30 a.m.; Sunday School 
November 16 – Women’s Morning Bible Study, 10 a.m. 

Confirmation class, 3:30 p.m. – Elder Rano Kirschenman 
 Women’s Evening Bible Study, 7 p.m. 

Consistory Meeting, 7:30 p.m. 
 

Upcoming: 
November 20 – Worship, 9:30 a.m., Ryan VanderWees; Sunday School 

Question & Answer with Ryan, followed by potluck 
November 22 – Women of Church, 2 p.m. 
November 23 – NO Bible Studies November 23 

NO Confirmation class on November 23 
November 24 - Thanksgiving Day service, 9:30 a.m. 
 
November 6:  Attendance – 85; Offering – $2998 General Fund; 

$1700 Operation Christmas Child Special Offering 
 
SOUND SYSTEM for November:  Brett Guthmiller 
USHER for November:  Brett Guthmiller 
 
WEEKLY PRAYERS:  Each week throughout the year we as a consistory are 
asking for prayers for the families and individuals of Peace Christian Reformed 
Church.  The families to keep in mindful prayer for this week of November 13 – 
Hulda Auch, Roger & Alita Guthmiller, and Brittany/Austin/Hunter Haberman. 
 
WOMEN OF THE CHURCH:  Women of the Church meeting Tuesday, November 
22 at 2 pm.  Please attend for we need to reorganize and discuss several issues. 
Talk to Donna Zeeb if you have any questions. 
 
POTLUCK NEXT SUNDAY:  Next Sunday (November 20) Ryan VanderWees will 
be leading our church service at Peace.  Ryan is a candidate for ordination in the 
CRC and we are hopeful to extend a call.  There will be a time for questions and 
answers with Ryan after church.  A potluck meal will follow; the consistory will 
be serving.  Please bring a dish to share for this time of food and fellowship. 
 
HOST HOME:  We are looking for someone that is willing to host Ryan 
VanderWees overnight next weekend Friday and Saturday.  Please talk to Rano 
Kirschenman if you are interested.  Thank you. 
 
PRAYER CONCERNS:  After being in the hospital in North Platte, NE, Randy 
Woehl was able to come home last Sunday. 



OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD PROJECT:  With the help of so many wonderful 
people from our congregation at Peace CRC and the community of Menno, our 
youth group was able to SURPASS our goal of 300 shoe boxes for Operation 
Christmas Child!!! From people donating toys, hygiene items and school 
supplies to the ladies who sewed dresses and made hygiene bags and to those 
who helped pack and stack, we thank you from the bottom of our hearts! We 
couldn't have done it without you!! 
 
THANK YOU for the offering last week for the handling fees on the Operation 
Christmas Child boxes.  On November 15, 311 boxes will be delivered to Calvary 
Baptist Church in Yankton. 
 
SERMON NOTES:  We will have some blank sheets of paper in the back of the 
church (near the sound system booth) for anyone wanting to take notes during 
the sermon.  Please take one as you go into church. 
 
FAREWELL OPEN HOUSE:  There will be an open house for Karen Wollman on 
November 20 from 2–5 p.m. at the Trinity Electric building east of the Dairy Bar 
on Hwy 18.  Karen is moving to an assisted living facility very near her daughter 
in Minnesota.  This open house is a great opportunity to say goodbye before she 
moves on Thanksgiving weekend.  Karen’s new address will be 1861 Commerce 
Blvd, Box 228, Mound, MN  55364. 
 
MENNO SCHOOL WINTER CLOTHING NEEDS:  The Menno school is looking for 
NEW hats and waterproof gloves for preschool to 4th grade.  Also, if you have 
any gently used winter coats or snow pants, the school would welcome those as 
well.  A collection box has been put in the social hall.  If you have anything you 
would like to donate, December 4 is the last Sunday for items to be dropped off 
here at Peace.  Questions, contact Trisha Fischer at the school at 605-387-5161. 
 
ALPHA CENTER THANK YOU:  Dear Peace Christian Reformed Church, Your 
ministry thru your church has blessed countless lives.  We see ourselves as an 
extension of the church and feel honored to partner with you to advance the 
Kingdom of God.  Our lord sees and honors all that you do for him.  Thank you 
for your faithfulness and the value of the unborn life that you champion within 
your community. God Bless.  Today's goal is to keep the tiny humans alive.  

 ~ The Alpha Center 

PEACE CRC Consistory Members: 
ELDERS DEACONS 
Henry Bender Brett Guthmiller 
Mark Schaeffer Brent Haberman 
Randy Woehl Jeremy Zeeb 
Roger Guthmiller David Sayler 
Rano Kirschenman 


